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The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) is now accepting  
applications from Veterans for the new property tax exemptions recently signed 
into law on March 20, 2025.  
 
The standard Veteran property tax exemption is now 10,000 dollars and will be  
applied to the Veteran/unmarried Spouse survivor’s 2025 notice of value.  
In 2026 and subsequent tax years the amount shall be adjusted for inflation.  
 

For the tax year 2026, the Disabled Veterans Exemption allows for the Veteran/unmarried surviving spouse to apply 
for an adjusted exemption in an amount equal to the percentage of the Veteran's disability as determined by federal 
law. Veterans who choose to add the new Disabled Veteran tax exemption must submit an application to NMDVS 
and file it with the County Assessor. These exemptions are designed to provide financial relief to all Veterans for 
their service and sacrifice to our state and nation. 
 
NMDVS has scheduled Veteran property tax exemption events throughout the state to explain the changes. NMDVS 
will also have Veteran Service Officers (VSOs) on-site to assist Veterans and their eligible dependents with filing VA 
claims and obtaining federal and state benefits.    
 
Moriarty 4/17 Soil & Water Conservation Dist. Facility, 2506 NM-333 Moriarty, NM 87035 9am-2pm 
   
Las Cruces 4/24 Dona Ana County Assessors, 845 N. Motel Dr., Las Cruces, NM 88007  9am-2pm 
 
Bernalillo  5/14 Westside 5600 Coors Blvd. NW Albuquerque, NM 87120   9am-2pm 
 
Bernalillo 5/14  Northeast 6001 San Mateo Blvd. NE Albuquerque, NM 87109   9am-2pm 
 
If you have questions on the new Veteran’s property tax law, please call the New Mexico Department of  
Veterans’ Services at 505-827-6300 or 505-383-2400. Visit nmdvs.org for a property tax exemption form and 
get your certificate now. 
 
Our VSOs also help connect veterans to vital community resources, such as, transitional housing and medical and 
behavioral health care.  Information and assistance on federal and state benefits, local Veterans’ programs and  
referral services are available at any of our field office locations.  
 
The NMDVS Healthcare Division works with mental health providers throughout the state to help veterans in crisis. 
If you need help, call or text 988 and press 1 for the Veterans crisis line. For more information on programs, re-
sources, and services provided by NMDVS and our partners, please call 1-866-433-8387 or visit  nmdvs.org.  
 

Property Tax Exemptions Update 

•Website: www.nmdvs.org •Facebook:NMDVSHealthcare2015  •Instagram: newmexicoveterans 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
https://www.nmdvs.org/
http://www.nmdvs.org
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/
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NMDVS  David Walker 
with Española Mayor 

John Ramon Vigil 
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New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services  
Veterans’ Conference 2025, May 3rd 

Honoring Service: NM Veterans and Tribal Veterans Gathering 
 

Join the New Mexico Department of Veterans Services for a day of connection, resources, 
and recognition on Saturday, May 3rd, from 8:00 am to 3:30 pm. The conference will be 
held at the Hilton Santa Fe Buffalo Thunder Resort and Casino Pueblo  
Ballroom, 30 Buffalo Thunder Trail, Santa Fe, NM 87506. 
  
Our annual conference enables veterans to learn about the programs and services availa-
ble through NMDVS and it’s partners who are dedicated to building stronger bonds and 
collaboration with our Tribal Veterans and Veteran community organizations.  
 
Join us for a day filled with networking and education, featuring dedicated tribal and wom-

en Veteran breakout sessions. Registration begins at 8:00 am. Conference starts at 9:00 am and ends at 3:30 pm, 
with a buffet breakfast and lunch provided for attendees. Registration is free, and seats are limited.  

Veteran Service Officers will be on-site to assist with VA and state benefit claims. Bring your DD-214, VA award  
Letter, insurance cards or any other VA correspondence to claim the benefits you have earned. 
 
For conference registration click here. 

Ribbon Cutting of Vietnam Veterans Memorial Park 
 
The City of Española Celebrated the Ribbon cutting of the newly reconstructed Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial Park on April 5th. The Park was constructed over 35 years ago and  
remains one of the most utilized parks in the community. It was dedicated in the early 
1990s to honor the Vietnam Veterans of the Española Valley. Improvements include  
upgraded lighting, dugouts, walkways, and playground structures.  
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Bureau Chief of Cemeteries 
and Monuments, David Walker, attended the ribbon cutting and celebration. Española 
Mayor John Ramon Vigil commented, “Recognizing our veterans is so important, and 
having such a vibrant, active space dedicated to their memory is a fitting way to honor 
their sacrifices.” Additional upgrades to the park are already in the planning stages. 

 
  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9GuqBDbUb0K_pAS3pw5g_z-AAPfVi8xPqr9PAOf4Gp1UQ0FQWVIxQTcyWjFDTTNXRzJCSUgwWUI4MC4u&origin=QRCode


Tribute to Women in The Military 
 
In March, we honored women's history in and out of uniform. Although women have served in the military since 
1948, Women's History Month wasn't officially recognized and celebrated until 1987. From the battlefields of the 
American Revolution to the deserts of Kuwait, women have served in the military in one form or another for more 
than 200 years. They have had to overcome decades of obstacles to achieve their status: serving in greater num-
bers, combat roles, and leadership positions worldwide. 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) attended the 40th annual Tribute to Women in the Mili-
tary event on March 7th at American Legion Post 13 in Albuquerque. The Tribute to Women in the Military was first 
held in 1985 to honor military women, past, present, and future. It is held on the first Friday of March in Albuquer-
que, New Mexico, and is open to everyone: women, men, children 12 and over, active duty, reserve/guard, retirees, 
Veterans, and civilians.  Women Veterans from around the state participated in the event to celebrate and honor 
military women in all Service branches.  
 
Mary Cox was honored at the event as one of the founders and helped develop the Tribute to Women in the Military 
Committee in 1985. Mary has served the organization for 40 years and continues to serve today.  

Veteran Mary Cox joined the Navy in 1959 when she was only eighteen and went to Bay Bridge, Maryland for Basic 
Training. Her rank was 2nd Yeoman. She served during the Vietnam War until 1963. Mary has played a huge role in 
the Veteran community, volunteering at the Veterans Memorial as the curator for displays, Vietnam Veterans of 
America, and other Veteran organizations with her late husband of fifty years, William Cox, also a Navy Veteran. 

The oldest and youngest Veterans in attendance were recognized for their contributions to women Veteran organi-
zations in New Mexico. Diana Wong, an Air Force Veteran and member of the Women Veteran Warriors Color Guard 
team, presented a rose to each of them. Santa Fe resident Stella Levadie, the oldest at 104, served in the Navy and 
Air Force during WWII. Amberly Viner, NMDVS Women Veteran Program Manager and Air Force Veteran, was the 
youngest. 
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Above Photos: (left) Women Veteran Program Manager Amberly Viner, Mary Cox, and NMDVS Cabinet Secretary 
Jamison Herrera. (middle) Stella Levadie (right), Dianna Wong and Amberly Viner. 



Bataan-Corregidor Commemoration Ceremony April 5th  
 

On Saturday, April 5th, The New Mexico Department of  
Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera 
gave the keynote speech at the 83rd Anniversary of the Fall of  
Bataan event at Bataan Memorial Park in Albuquerque.  
 
The New Mexico Bataan-Corregidor Memorial Foundation, the New 
Mexico Filipino-American Foundation, and the New Mexico Nation-
al Guard honored the memory and sacrifice of the brave  
New Mexicans, Americans, and Filipinos who took part in one of the 
most memorialized historical events in New Mexico. 
 

More than 1,800 members of the New Mexico National Guard’s 200th Coast Artillery regiment were surrendered in 
the Philippines along with 70,000 other American and Filipino troops on April 9, 1942. They were put on a 65-mile 
forced march under brutal conditions, which became known as the Bataan Death March. Three years as prisoners 
of war followed, with only about half of the New Mexican POWs surviving their ordeal. 
 
Agapito J. Silva, President of the New Mexico Bataan-Corregidor 
Memorial Foundation (NMBCMF), shared the story of his father's 
fight to stay alive after three and a half years as a prisoner of war. 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera recounted the events  
of his father-in-law's life in the Philippines during the conflict.  
Traditional Filipino dancing, wreath laying, 44th Army Band, and 
flag ceremonies were part of some of the day's activities.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Above Photos: (left) NMCMF Agapito J. Silva. (center) NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera. (right) White flag 
raising ceremony.  

 5 



Commemoration of the Fall of Bataan Ceremony April 9th  
The New Mexico National Guard, in partnership with the New 
Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services, held its annual cer-
emony in Santa Fe on April 9th to commemorate the 83rd an-
niversary of Bataan's surrender in the Pacific Theater of World 
War II. The ceremony was held before the eternal flame at the 
Bataan Memorial Building, 407 Galisteo Street, Santa Fe, NM 
87501. 

The ceremony celebrated courage, honor, and an important 
part of the legacy of the 1,800 New Mexicans of the New Mexi-
co National Guard’s 200th and 515th Coast Artillery Regi-
ments. They had been in the Philippines for about eight 
months for a training exercise when Japan launched a sur-
prise attack on that country just hours after its December 7, 
1941, attack on Pearl Harbor. 

The New Mexico National Guard soldiers were activated and 
immediately became part of a larger American and Filipino 
force that put up a valiant fight against a vastly larger Japa-
nese invading force. After four months of intense combat, 
supplies and food were exhausted for the remaining 75,000 
Allied troops, who were pinned down in the Bataan Peninsula. 
Allied Command ordered a surrender on April 9, 1942. The 
captured American and Filipino prisoners of war would then 
be part of the Bataan Death March. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Above Photos: (left) NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera delivers the Governor's proclamation, NMNG LTC 
Isaac Tenorio. (center) NMNG role players. (right) TAPS plays for the Bataan Veterans laid to rest since April 9th. 
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Secretary Herrera Visits Senior Center with Sen. Ben Ray Lujan 
 
New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Cabinet Secretary Jamison Her-
rera was invited to speak by Senator Ben Ray Lujan’s office to share updates on the Veter-
an property tax exemption with the community and introduced Senator Ben Ray Lujan as 
he visited with constituents on March 17th at the Mary Esther Gonzales Senior Center in 
Santa Fe.  

Cabinet Secretary Herrera and Senator Lujan visited with ar-
ea residents to discuss veteran and senior topics. Secretary 
Herrera presented Vietnam War Veteran and Santa Fe Resi-
dent Clayton Darrow with a commemorative coin to honor 
his service. 
 
Barbara Morin, daughter of Filiberto Ruiz, former director of 
the Veteran Service Commission, shared her thanks for visit-
ing the center. 
 
 

If you need assistance or want more information on the wide range of services and pro-
grams available throughout the state of New Mexico, please reach out to NMDVS toll-
free at 1-866-433-8387 or visit us at https://www.nmdvs.org/healthcare/ 

 
Photos: (left) NMDVS Cabinet Secretary Jamison Herrera with Barbara Morin. (Right) NMDVS Cabinet Secretary  
Herrera with Vietnam Veteran Clayton Darrow and Senator Ben Ray Lujan.  
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Save The Date! New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services  
Women Veterans’ Conference 2025, June 14th 

  
This will be a day dedicated to the education and empowerment 
of women Veterans in New Mexico. Join us for a day filled with 
enlightening workshops, inspiring speakers,  
crucial health care information, VA programs, federal and state 
benefits, and connections to several other resources dedicated 
to helping women Veterans. 
 
This year’s conference theme, "Honoring Our Past, Shaping Our 
Future", will bring together women veterans, community leaders, 
and advocates for a day of empowerment, connection, and  
collaboration. Let’s honor your service, share your stories, and 
forge a brighter future together.  
 
Whether you’re attending to learn, network, or simply find inspiration, this event is for you.  
This event can truly make a difference in the lives of our New Mexico women Veterans.  
 
 
Location and registration information coming soon! Follow us on Facebook  and Instagram for conference  
updates and information. 

 

https://www.nmdvs.org/healthcare/
https://www.facebook.com/nmdvshealthcare2015
https://www.instagram.com/newmexicoveterans/


Veteran Integration Center Facility Expanding 
 
The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) 
was invited to tour the New Mexico Veterans Integration Cen-
ter (VIC) on March 26th to see the progress on the expansion of 
this life-changing facility. The VIC was founded by then 
NMDVS Cabinet Secretary John Garcia in 2005 to provide vital 
services primarily for at-risk homeless Veterans and their  
families. Garcia named the “VIC” as a silent tribute to his  
father, WWII Veteran Lt. Victor “Vic” Garcia. 
 
The VA-certified Homeless Veterans Transitional Housing  
Facility enables Veterans and their families to obtain stable 
housing and achieve financial security. The 42-bed facility,  
located at 2701 Mulberry St. SE in Albuquerque, provides 
emergency, transitional, and rapid re-housing services for  
Veterans offering basic needs and wellness support. 
 
Phase 2 of the facility, currently under construction and  
scheduled for completion this summer, will include a chapel, 
library, barber/beauty shop, and a working space for other  
Veteran service organizations to assist residents.  
 
Phase 3 is scheduled for completion by the end of 2025 and 
will feature outdoor walking trails and exercise courts in the 
recreation area.  
 
NMDVS works with the VIC and other registered nonprofit or-
ganizations throughout the state that specifically address  
Veteran homelessness. Call the NMDVS Health Care Coordi-
nation Division at 866-433-8387 or visit us at https://
www.nmdvs.org/ for more information and assistance. 
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Photo (left to right): Greg Seely, VIC Development Director; Fermin Ortega, VIC COO; Jamison Herrera, NMDVS Cab-
inet Secretary; Brock Wolff, VIC CEO; Eric James, NMDVS Deputy Secretary; Theresa Castillo, NMDVS Social Work-
er; Roberto Martinez, NMDVS Suicide Prevention Coordinator; Tim Pesavento, VIC Program Director. 

https://www.nmdvs.org/
https://www.nmdvs.org/


Let a dedicated VSO help You get the VA Benefits You Deserve 
 

Filing a claim with the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) can feel overwhelming, but you don’t have to do it 
alone. The New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) has a team of highly trained, VA-accredited Vet-
eran Service Officers (VSOs) available to assist you. These professionals specialize in navigating the VA claims pro-
cess and are dedicated to helping veterans and their families secure the benefits they have earned.  
Whether you are filing for the first time or re-applying after a past denial, a VSO will ensure your claim is complete, 
accurate, and backed by the necessary evidence. 
 
One of the most important steps in filing a claim is gathering the right documentation. A VSO can assist you in ob-
taining service records, medical documentation, and other essential paperwork to support your claim. When pre-
paring to file, be sure to bring your DD-214, marriage certificate, birth certificates for dependent children, and con-
tact information for any civilian medical providers who have treated your condition. You’ll also need to provide a 
brief but clear explanation of how your health concerns relate to your military service, whether it involves an injury, 
illness, or exposure to hazardous conditions. With the right documents and an expert VSO guiding you, your claim 
will be stronger and more likely to succeed. 
 
Even if you’ve been denied benefits in the past, don’t lose hope! VA laws and regulations have changed, expanding 
eligibility for many conditions, particularly those related to toxic exposures, combat injuries, and service-connected 
disabilities. Now is the time to re-apply, and an NMDVS VSO can help you determine if you qualify under these new 
laws. They stay up to date on VA policy changes and know exactly how to navigate the system to give you the best 
chance of success. Best of all, their services are completely free! 
 
The benefits you’ve earned are within reach, and an NMDVS VSO is ready to help you claim them. Don’t let the com-
plexity of the process stand in your way-reach out today and take the first step toward the support and compensa-
tion you deserve. Whether you’re filing for the first time or revisiting an existing claim, now is the perfect time to take 
action. Contact your local NMDVS VSO and get started on securing the benefits you’ve earned through your service! 
Call 866-433-8387 or visit one of our field offices throughout the state. Visit https://www.nmdvs.org/ for even more 
information. 
 
Congratulations to the VSOs who completed the recent NMDVS Introduction to Benefits course.  
Ben Mendoza - VSO II 
David Swisher - VSO II 
Joseph Lovato - VSO II 
Adam Calderon - VSO I 
Dennis Esquibel – VSO I 
And a special thank you to the guest VSOs who joined us: 
Anthony Fuentes from the Navajo Nation and Marcus Lujan and Ulysses Abeita from Isleta Pueblo. 
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https://www.nmdvs.org/


Upcoming DVS Veterans’ Benefits Outreach Visits  
 
DVS is scheduled to make the following outreach visits at the locations listed below.  
Veterans and/or their eligible dependents are encouraged to stop by to file for or ask information about--VA  
disability ratings, VA medical or mental health care, retiree pensions, military burials, and many other VA benefits. 
 
Staff can also help with applying for state Veterans’ benefits such as fishing and hunting licenses, Veterans’ license 
plates, new property tax exemptions and many more state Veterans’ benefits.  
 
Please bring a copy of your DD Form 214 Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty, which are necessary 
for filing all Veterans’ benefits claims. DVS can help Veterans file for lost or misplaced DD 214s. 
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As a reminder, Veterans and their eligible dependents can always contact any of the 17 DVS field offices statewide 
listed on the last two pages of this newsletter. Each office is staffed by nationally certified Veterans Service  
Officers (VSO), who can also offer assistance by phone or email. If you know of or are hosting a veterans' or 
community event that would benefit from having a Veterans’ Service Officer on site to help answer questions 
on benefits available please contact DVS Field Services Director Robin Wilson at Robin.Wilson@dvs.nm.gov 

Artesia  4/22, 5/20, 6/17 United Veterans Hall, 402 W Hermosa Dr.   10am-3pm  

Carlsbad  4/29, 5/13  101 N Halagueno St.      10am-3pm 

Cannon AFB  4/22, 5/6,5/13 Military & Family Readiness Center    2:30-5:30pm 

Capitan  6/4, 8/6,10/1,11/5 Capitan Library, 101 E 2nd St.     10am-2pm 

Deming  5/14   Old VFW Bldg., 4045 Overhill Dr. NW   10am-1pm 

Deming  4/23   Luna County Senior Center, 800 Granite St.  10am-3pm 

Espanola  5/7, 6/4  702 Bond St.        9am-3pm 

Holloman AFB 4/21, 5/12  Military Family Readiness Center    8am-10am 

Las Cruces  4/24   Dona Ana County Assessor, 845 N Motel Dr.   9am-4pm 

Moriarty  4/17   Soil & Water Conservation Dist. Facility, 2506 NM-333  9am-2pm 

Ruidoso  5/7, 7/9, 9/10   Ruidoso Community Ctr/501 Sudderth Dr.  10am-3pm 

Socorro/Belen 1st & 3rd Tue.  Forget Me Not Veteran Ctr/705 N. California  9am-3pm 

Moriarty  4/17   Soil Water Conservation Bldg. 2506 NM-333 Moriarty 9am-2pm 

 

The following are weekly outreach visits: 
Santa Fe   Mon. &  Fri. Santa Fe Vet Center/2209 Brothers Rd.   9am-3pm 

Truth or Consequences  Wed.  State Veterans’ Home/992 S. Broadway   9am-4pm 

 

mailto:robin.wilson@dvs.nm.gov
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The New Mexico Department of Veterans' Services (NMDVS) recognizes Therese Castillo, LMSW,CPSW, Social 
Worker/Healthcare Coordinator for New Mexico. Therese has been with the NMDVS Healthcare Coordination Divi-
sion since September 2023. She is responsible for providing behavioral health assistance for Veterans experiencing 
PTSD, suicide ideations, substance abuse, and homelessness. She is also the liaison with the Department of Veter-
ans Affairs Medical Center (VAMC). Much of her work involves outreach and collaboration with Veteran and commu-
nity partners. Therese’s supervisor, Diane Mourning Brown, describes her as “caring, knowledgeable, professional, 
and always willing to help any veteran or staff member in need.”  
 
What brought you to NMDVS? 
I have always been passionate about working with Veterans and deeply 
value their service and sacrifices. Supporting those who have served our 
country is a cause that is very close to my heart. 
 
What is your connection to the Veteran community? 
My connection to the military runs deep—my husband, daughter,  
son, brother, and father-in-law have all served in the armed forces. 
 
Could you tell us a little about yourself, your hobbies, and what you 
enjoy in your free time? 
In my free time, I enjoy traveling and cooking. Exploring new places and 
cuisines allows me to connect with different cultures and create  
meaningful experiences. 
 
Three words to describe you: 
Empathetic, loyal, Blessed 
 
What do you do and enjoy most about your work with NMDVS? 
I take great pride in working with Veterans, providing them with essential 
support services, and continuously expanding my knowledge of  
available resources to better serve them and their families. Being part of 
a department dedicated to advocacy and demonstrating true compas-
sion for Veterans is incredibly fulfilling. 
 
Photos: (top) NMDVS Women Veteran Manager Amberly Viner, Daun, and Darlene Maderias of the Forget Me Not 
Veterans Park in Socorro with Therese Castillo. (bottom) Therese Castillo is on vacation in Hawaii. 
 

NMDVS is hiring! View new job postings on the State of New Mexico careers page at https://careers.share.nm.gov/ 

 

 
  
 

 

https://careers.share.nm.gov/


New Mexico Veteran’s Business Outreach Center  
 “Boots to Business” Classes  

 
Join us at the New Mexico Veteran’s Business Outreach Center (VBOC) for 
our exciting “Boots to Business” classes! We're dedicated to empowering 
veterans, transitioning service members, National Guard and Reserve  
members, as well as spouses who are eager to start or grow their  
businesses.  
These engaging sessions are held from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, with some on-
base classes from 8:00am to 4:30pm. Don’t forget, on-base privileges are  
required for those special sessions marked with an asterisk (*).  
We can't wait to support you on your entrepreneurial journey! 
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The Boots to Business Program 
These free two-day introduction to entrepreneurship courses will present information about the key elements of 
small business ownership and expansion, techniques for evaluating the feasibility of business concepts, and the 
steps needed to develop an all-important business plan—a “must” for anyone looking to start or expand a business. 
 
The classes will also introduce a broad spectrum of entrepreneurial business concepts, such as accessing re-
sources available for obtaining start-up or expansion capital, technical assistance, and pursuing federal contracting 
opportunities. To register for these classes, please go to the blue registration links found with each listing.  
For additional information about the Boots to Business program, or the New Mexico VBOC, contact VBOC Director 
johnny.martinez@dvs.nm.gov or call (505) 469-8501. 
 
Funded in part through a Cooperative Agreement with the U.S. Small Business Administration. 

          City        Dates                    Venue/Address 

Silver City  April 15 &16   B2B Reboot, Western NM University, SMB Seminar Room 

*Cannon AFB  May 1-2   CAFB Airman & Family Readiness Center 

*Kirtland AFB  May 19-20   KAFB Airman & Family Readiness Center 

 

The New Mexico Veteran’s Business Outreach Center (VBOC)  
 
 The VBOC is funded by a U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) grant managed by DVS to help Veterans,  
 transitioning active service members, National Guard & Reserve members, and their spouses who are  
 interested in starting or growing a small business.  It can help with everything from business planning,  
 start-up and expansion funding, marketing, landing federal contracts, and anything else a small business   
 needs to launch and grow.   
 DVS was the first state agency in the nation funded by the SBA to offer this “one-stop-shop” when the SBA   
launched this grant program in 2010.  
 
 The VBOC is located in the DVS Albuquerque office at 4801 Indian School Road NE/Building 2. Drop-in visits    
 for business counseling are welcome—but scheduling an appointment is strongly recommended.  

mailto:theresa.figueroa@dvs.nm.gov
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News from the U.S. Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA) 

How VA is Taking Action To Prevent Veteran Suicide 
 
VA offers many crisis prevention and intervention services, including the Veterans Crisis Line. We’re constantly 
working to enhance and refine these services to effectively provide Veterans with the resources they need. 

One of our most recent projects, Caring Letters, works to support Veterans after they contact the Veterans Crisis 
Line. Over the course of a year, the program mails eight letters demonstrating ongoing support and reducing risks 
associated with isolation and lack of care. Recipients of the letters have reported feeling appreciated, cared for, 
supported, connected, encouraged, validated, heard and seen. 

VA also supports Veterans outside VA programs and facilities. The COMPACT Act allows eligible Veterans in acute 
suicide crisis to go to any VA or non-VA health care facility for no-cost emergency health care. This may include in-
patient or crisis residential care for up to 30 days and outpatient care for up to 90 days. Veterans don’t need to be 
enrolled in the VA system to use this benefit.  For more information visit the VA website here: COMPACT Act  
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Calming The Body’s Alarm System 
 
Modern pain researchers agree that the purpose of pain is protection, not damage de-
tection. Pain is like an alarm system that goes off when danger is detected. Our brains 
use all the available information to alert us to danger and then signal pain to protect us. 
 
Chronic and persistent pain is our body’s alarm system becoming oversensitive and go-
ing off all the time, even when there is no actual danger. Persistent pain is defined as 
pain that lasts more than three months, even after the original injury or condition has 
healed. In other words, there is no injury or harm (danger) occurring, yet the alarm never 

returns to its normal sensitivity; this is the brain continuing to produce pain when there is no real danger to the 
body.   
 
There are several effective approaches to help calm down and reset the alarm system, including gentle movement, 
pain education, cognitive-behavioral therapy, and mindfulness. Mindfulness activates the relaxation response of our 
nervous system and is a wonderful tool to help calm down the oversensitive alarm system. It is easy to learn and can 
be completed in just a few minutes.  
 
Give mindfulness a try by following the 13-minute Mindfulness for Chronic Pain video, guided by VA Social Worker 
Hang Ruan, LICSW, of VISN 20 Clinical Resource Hub by clicking on the link below. With ongoing practice, mindful-
ness helps calm down the alarm system by gradually resetting our brain and nervous system to produce a more ac-
curate response to physical stress. When the alarm is no longer blaring all the time, we can get our life back, and 
have the space and energy to focus on things that are important to us.   
 
Learn more about mindful awareness and find additional tools to support your health and well-being here:  
https://www.va.gov/WHOLEHEALTH/circle-of-health/mindful-awareness.asp 

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/starting-jan-17-veterans-in-suicidal-crisis-can-go-to-any-va-or-non-va-health-care-facility-for-free-emergency-health-care/
https://news.va.gov/press-room/starting-jan-17-veterans-in-suicidal-crisis-can-go-to-any-va-or-non-va-health-care-facility-for-free-emergency-health-care/
https://www.va.gov/WHOLEHEALTH/circle-of-health/mindful-awareness.asp
https://www.va.gov/WHOLEHEALTH/circle-of-health/mindful-awareness.asp


The Pact Act and your VA Benefits 
 
Understanding the PACT Act: Enhancing Benefits for Veterans 
The Sergeant First Class Heath Robinson Honoring our Promise to Address 
Comprehensive Toxics (PACT) Act of 2022 represents a significant  
legislative effort to improve health care and benefits for Veterans exposed 
to toxic substances during their service. Enacted on August 10, 2022, this 
law addresses long-standing concerns related to exposures from burn pits, 
Agent Orange, and other hazardous substances. 
 
Key Provisions of the PACT Act 
The PACT Act introduces several critical changes to Veteran benefits: 
 
Expanded Health Care Eligibility: The Act broadens and extends eligibility for VA health care to include veterans 
from the Vietnam, Gulf War, and post-9/11 eras who were exposed to toxic substances. 
Presumptive Conditions: Over 20 new presumptive conditions related to burn pits, Agent Orange, and other toxic 
exposures have been added. This means Veterans diagnosed with these conditions are presumed to have  
developed them due to their service, simplifying the process for receiving benefits. 
Additional Exposure Locations: The Act recognizes more locations associated with Agent Orange and radiation  
exposure, expanding the scope of Veterans eligible for related benefits. 
Mandatory Toxic Exposure Screenings: All Veterans enrolled in VA health care are now required to undergo 
screenings for potential toxic exposures, ensuring early detection and treatment. 
 
Recent Updates to VA Benefits 
In line with the PACT Act's provisions, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has implemented several updates: 
 
Immediate Health Care Enrollment: As of March 5, 2024, the VA has eliminated the phased-in approach to health 
care eligibility. This change allows three new cohorts of Veterans to enroll in VA health care immediately, accelerat-
ing access to essential services. 
Regulatory Revisions: The VA is updating outdated benefits regulations, particularly concerning toxin-exposed  
Veterans with conditions such as constrictive bronchiolitis and leukemias. This update aims to provide more  
accurate disability ratings and enables Veterans to receive the support they need. 
 
For more information from the VA on the Pact Act’s changes, visit: https://www.va.gov/resources/the-pact-act-and-
your-va-benefits/ 
 
How the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) Can Assist Veterans 
For Veterans residing in New Mexico, the New Mexico Department of Veterans’ Services (NM DVS) offers  
comprehensive support to navigate these changes: 
 
Benefits Counseling: NMDVS provides personalized guidance to help Veterans understand and apply for the  
benefits available under the PACT Act. Their team is equipped to assist with the complexities of the claims process. 
Health Care Enrollment Assistance: Veterans seeking to enroll in VA health care can receive support from NMDVS 
to ensure a smooth and efficient enrollment process. 
Outreach and Education: NMDVS conducts informational sessions and meetings to educate Veterans about the 
PACT Act's provisions and other benefits, ensuring they are well informed about their entitlements. 

 
Veterans and their families are encouraged to contact NMDVS to explore the benefits and services available to 
them, ensuring they receive the care and support they have earned through their service. Call toll-free 1-866-433-
8387 or visit us at https://www.nmdvs.org/ 
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The following pages feature events and informational flyers provided to the New Mexico Department 
of Veterans’ Services (NMDVS) by Veterans and community service agencies.  These flyers are pub-
lished for the convenience of New Mexico’s Veteran community. Inclusion in The Guardian does not 
constitute an endorsement by NMDVS of the organization, content, products, or services contained 
therein.  
  
  
NMDVS invites government agencies and non-profit service organizations to send flyers for publica-
tion in The Guardian announcing an upcoming or ongoing veteran-related event. NMDVS will run 
these flyers as a public service courtesy to the Veteran community.  
  
Please note: 
  
· Flyers must have the name of a point-of-contact from the organization…along with the contact’s 

phone number or email address. Flyers without this information will not be published. 
  
· NMDVS is not responsible for the accuracy of the content, products, or services in these flyers.  
  
· Views expressed in these flyers are the independent views of the authors/owners of the third-party 

entity that created the flyer and do not necessarily reflect the views of DVS.  
  
· To the maximum extent permitted by law, NMDVS expressly denies liability for any losses suffered 

by any persons or organizations who, in their independent discretion and reliance, either directly 
or indirectly rely on content, products, services, or information offered by these independent 
third-party organizations. 

  
· NMVS reserves the right to edit or decline to publish any flyer.  
 
Please send you submissions to DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov 
 
 

mailto:DVS.PIO@dvs.nm.gov
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NMDVS Field Offices in New Mexico 
NMDVS has field offices throughout the state that are staffed with  
nationally accredited veterans service officers VSOs) dedicated to helping veter-
ans with filing VA claims, applying for state veterans benefits, or with  
anything else a veteran or their family needs.   
Office hours are Monday-Friday from 8am-5pm, (excluding holidays). Though this  
service is free, appointments are required and can be made by contacting the  
VSOs below.  Please note: VSOs can also provide help by phone or email for 
any veteran or eligible dependent anywhere in New Mexico. 
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Alamogordo/Southeast NM Albuquerque Metro Area Albuquerque (Bernalillo/Moriarty)  

David Henley May Chavez (ABQ metro supervisor) Melissa Sena  
411 10th Street #107                                          
(575) 937-5620 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

 

 (505) 527-2302 (505) 274-0939  
david.henley@dvs.nm.gov helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov melissa.sena@dvs.nm.gov  
    

Albuquerque (Downtown) Albuquerque (VA Hospital) Belen/ABQ Metro & Central NM  
Corey Riedel Joseph Lovato Rob Miller (Albuquerque Supervisor) 

Dennis Chavez Federal Bldg. 
500 Gold Ave. SW/3rd floor 

Raymond G. Murphy VA Medical Ctr. 
1501 San Pedro Dr. SE  

Belen Business Center 
719 South Main St. 

(505) 479-0672 (505) 623-1729 (505) 537-9339 
corey.riedel@dvs.nm.gov joseph.lovato@dvs.nm.gov rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov 

      (no appointment needed)  

Carlsbad CLOSED APRIL 1ST Clovis/Southeast NM Clovis/Southeast NM 
Covered by Hobbs and Roswell Matt Barela (SE region supervisor) Ben Padilla 

101 N. Halagueno 
(575) 988-5900 

904 W. Sixth St.      
(575) 825-9602                        

904 W. Sixth St.   
(505) 537-1445                           

fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov 
Danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov   
   
Farmington/Northwest NM Gallup/Northwest NM Grants/Northwest NM 
Ambrose Oliver/Jeni Iser John Livingston (NW supervisor) April Ball 
1800 East 30th St.  
(505) 916-4835/(505) 327-2861 
 

908 E. Buena Vista Ave/Room 1A   
(505) 389-8731 
 

551 Washington Ave.  
(505) 521-8132 

ambrose.oliver@dvs.nm.gov john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov april.ball@dvs.nm.gov 
jenny.iser@dvs.nm.gov   
   
Hobbs/Southeast NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Cruces/Southwest NM 
Fred Solis-Littlejohn Miguel Martinez (supervisor) Vincent Tellez 
2120 North Alto St. 2024 E. Griggs Ave. 2024 E. Griggs Ave. 
(575)-241-0714 (575) 644-6869 (505) 361-5298 
fred.solis-little@dvs.nm.gov miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov 
 (continued on next page)  

mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:helen.chavez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:rob.miller@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:matthew.barela@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:ben.padilla@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:john.livingston@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:april.ball@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:miguel.martinez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:vincent.tellez@dvs.nm.gov
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Las Cruces/Southwest NM Las Vegas, NM/Northeast NM Las Vegas/Northeast NM  
Clint Anderson Arturo Marlow (supervisor) Tracy Knox  
2024 E. Griggs Ave.                                    
(505) 261-8782 
Clint.anderson@dvs.nm.gov 

917 Douglas Ave.                                     
(505) 331-8838 
arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov 
           

917 Douglas Ave.   
(505) 520-5079                                           
tracy.knox@dvs.nm.gov 
 

 

    
Las Vegas/Northeast NM Rio Rancho/Northeast NM Roswell/Southeast NM  
Dennis Esquibel Dustin Newsom Ben Mendoza  
917 Douglas Ave.   
(575) 520-5079   
 
dennis.esquibel@dvs.nm.gov 
                                       

Sandoval County Admin. Bldg.          
1500 Idalia Rd./Bldg. D/room 2041
(505) 221-7190 
dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov 
 
 

1600 SE Main Street /Suite A              
(575) 416-2284 
 
danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov 

 

Roswell/Southeast NM Santa Fe/Northeast NM Silver City/Southwest NM  
Danielle Thompson Phillip Hernandez Clarissa Sierra  
1600 SE Main Street /Suite A  
 (575) 416-2284            
 

Bataan Memorial Bldg.                             
407 Galisteo St./1st Floor, Rm 134 
(505) 218-3125 
 

Western New Mexico University      
1000 West College Ave. 
Juan Chacon Bldg./Rm. 138A 
(575) 313-5627 

 

danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov  phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov                                   clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov  
    
    
Taos/Northeast NM State Veterans Home/T or C NM   
Letica “Lety” Cano VSO Staff/Every Thursday   

Health and Human Services Bldg. 
145 Roy Rd. 
(505)-709-5263 

922 South Broadway St. 
Truth or Consequences, NM 
 

  

leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov    
    
    

Woman Veterans Program  Tribal Liaison NM Veterans Business            
Outreach Center (ABQ) 

 

Amberly Viner (Program Manager) Beverly Charley Johnny Martinez (Director)  
Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor  

San Juan College Veterans Center      
4601 College Blvd./Room 1715-B 

Pinetree Corporate Center/Bldg. 2                 
4801 Indian School Rd. NE/2nd floor 

 

(505) 372-9106 (575) 241-3322 (505) 372-9106  
Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov  beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov johnny.martinez@dvs.nm.gov  

VBOC provides assistance for vet-
erans and spouses who are look-
ing to open a small business, ex-
panding an existing operation, or 
securing federal contracts. 

NMDVS tribal liaison focuses on  
educational outreach assistance for 
Native Americans. 

NMDVS women veterans program   
is committed to making sure  
women veterans have equitable 
access to programs and services 
and claims-filing for women. 

mailto:Martin.marquez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:arturo.marlow@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Martin.marquez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:tracy.knox@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:dennis.esquibel@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:dustin.newsom@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:danielle.thompson@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:phillip.hernandez@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:clarissa.sierra@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:leticia.cano@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:Amberly.viner@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:beverly.charley@dvs.nm.gov
mailto:theresa.figueroa@dvs.nm.gov

